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safety, comfort and connectivity for pedestrians and cyclists between the two districts. The proposed 

Bisbee Shared Use Path will promote economic development and improve the quality of life for residents.  

Project Vision and Goals  

Project goals were established in Technical Memorandum No. 1.  They are summarized below as a 

reminder as concepts for the shared use path are prepared.  

 

 

Alternatives Evaluation Criteria 

Established evaluation criteria inform concept development.  

Pedestrian and Bicyclist 

Safety 

Provide a facility that is the safest for bicyclists and pedestrians of all 

ages and abilities. 

Traffic Impacts Consider impacts to vehicle mobility and level of service. 

Right of Way Minimize need to obtain additional right of way for the shared use path. 

Ease of Implementation Plan and design a facility that can be implemented through 

collaboration with ADOT, Cochise County, and City of Bisbee. 

 

  

Vision Provide a walking and bicycling path that will provide a safe, comfortable, 
and convenient facility for all residents and visitors to the Bisbee area.

Goals 1. Is a safe facility for persons walking and bicycling along SR 80 between 
the Lowell District and Historic District.

2. Is comfortable to use for persons of all ages – children in strollers, as 
well as adults and senior citizens.

3. Is a convenient multimodal connection between the Historic District and 
the Lowell District. 

4. Is aesthetically pleasing - landscape enhancements and public art that 
displays the cultural heritage of the Bisbee area.

5. Include way-finding to and from the pathway, to make it easy to find and 
use.

6. Is financially viable to implement and maintain - phased implementation 
may be required as funding becomes available.

7. Is equitably accessible to all users - the shared use path is an 
opportunity will be utilized by many of lower-income and dissadvantaged 
populations. 
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Proposed Cross-Section 

Illustrative cross-sections of the shared use path concept on SR 80 are shown in Figure 3 and Figure 4.  

Figure 3 shows a raised median separating the shared use path from the eastbound travel lane. The 

cross section maintains one travel lane in each direction, separated by a two-way left turn lane. 

The two-way shared use path is separated from traffic lanes by a horizontal buffer (Figure 3). Through 

narrower sections, the pathway will be separated by a concrete barrier (Figure 4).  

Width and Clearance 

The paved width and the operating width required for a shared use path are primary design 

considerations. Under most conditions, a recommended paved width for a two-directional shared use 

path, per AASHTO, is 10 feet. In rare instances, a reduced width of 8 feet can be adequate. 

The proposed pathway concept maintains a consistent width of 12’. A 12’ wide pathway provides 

sufficient spacing between pedestrians and bicyclists, in which bicycles would be required to yield to 

pedestrians and passing occurs on the left. 

Driveways Access 

A right-turn lane will provide space for eastbound traffic to slow to enter the Lavender Pit Overlook. A 

center left turn lane will also provide space for westbound vehicles to slow to make a left turn into the 

Lavender Pit. At the Lavender Pit Overlook, the existing two driveways will be consolidated into a single 

driveway. 

Existing driveways that provide access to FMI will be maintained. The two-way left turn lane will facilitate 

trucks turning from SR 80 to FMI driveways. 

Public Art 

The pathway will provide opportunities for public art. Namely, in locations where jersey barrier will be 

installed, the pathway-facing side of the barrier (away from traffic) can be painted by local artists.  

Maintenance 

Raised medians will be constructed with colored/stamped concrete.  The pathway will not utilize 

decomposed granite for plant cover as it is difficult to access and maintain. The 12’ pathway will be able 

to be swept by a standard-sized street sweeper vehicle.  

Lighting 

The pathway will include continuous pedestrian-level lighting throughout the entire limits. Pedestrian-level 

lighting will be compliant with dark-skies principles. Lighting will be directed downward toward the 

pathway to provide visibility and improve safety.  

In addition, the pathway should include roadway lighting at intersections and at the Lavender Pit 

Overlook, to improve visibility of pathway users by motorists. 

Lighting will be connected to a power source (as opposed to solar lighting) to improve reliability and 

minimize opportunities for vandalism. 
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Figure 3: Cross-Section with Raised Median Separating Pathway from Travel Lane 
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Figure 4: Cross-Section with Concrete Barrier Separating Pathway from Travel Lane 
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Drainage  

The pathway will be designed to utilize existing drainage infrastructure. Inlets/cut-outs in the raised 

median and vertical barrier will be provided to allow water to pass through to existing drainage culverts 

and inlets.  No new subsurface drainage infrastructure will be required.  

Rest Areas 

The Lavender Pit Overlook currently serves as a visitor attraction for passing motorist.  The overlook 

includes a monument and opportunities to view into the mine.  Enhancing the overlook with additional 

facilities, such as seating areas and restrooms. will provide a rest area for pathway users to rest from the 

climb. Seating areas can also be constructed at both ends of the pathway – at the entrance near Historic 

Bisbee, near the Queen Mine Tour entrance, and at the east end near Erie Street. 

Pavement Markings 

The shared use path will include white 4” skip stripe pavement markings to divide eastbound and 

westbound pathway users.  In addition, intersections with higher volume driveways will be painted green 

pavement to signal to both pathway users and to motorists that they are at a crossing area and to use 

caution. City of Bisbee will be responsible to maintain pavement markings on the shared use path.  

At the Lavender Pit Overlook, the shared use path will be placed behind the curb. The two existing 

driveway access points to Lavender Pit will be consolidated into a single driveway. The consolidated 

driveway will be 40’ wide to accommodate two-way traffic. The shared use path that crosses the driveway 

should be constructed of concrete pavement.  

Alternative Concepts 

Concepts A and B are identified from Erie Street to Dart Road. Differences between Concept A and 

Concept B are explained below. 

Concept A 

Concept A requires a reconfiguration of local streets that connect to SR 80 near Historic Bisbee. With the 

concept, Main Street becomes one-way (westbound) between SR 80 and the Historic District. Vehicles 

that previously would use eastbound Main Street from Historic Bisbee to SR 80 will use Naco Road which 

becomes two-way from SR 80. Vehicles headed to eastbound SR 80 will head east on Naco Road and 

make left turn movement onto eastbound SR 80. Vehicles can also go straight on Naco Road, crossing 

SR 80, to access the Queen Mine Tour. 

The driveway egress from Queen Mine Tour to SR 80 will be relocated west. Access to the Queen Mine 

Tour will be provided from the eastbound SR 80 to Main Street loop ramp. 

The reduction in travel lanes on SR 80 will help to manage speed of traffic through the corridor. Vehicles 

drive slower when travel lanes are reduced or narrower. However, it will be important to provide advance 

notification to eastbound motorists on SR 80 as they descend the hill towards Historic Bisbee. Motorists 

will be notified that they are approaching an area where traffic will be entering the road from sides streets 

including Naco Road. Advance notification can be through signs/flashers/beacons located west of Historic 

Bisbee on SR 80. If necessary, additional means such as transverse rumble strips can be explored.  

The preliminary estimated cost for Concept A is $2.3M (2021 dollars). This will be refined as the study 

progresses. 




